
 

 

 
 

Update to Coverage and Billing of Continuous Glucose 
Monitors and Related Supplies in the Preferred Diabetic 

Supply Program  
 

Effective June 3, 2024, Continuous Glucose Monitors (CGM) and related supplies listed 
in the Preferred Diabetic Supply Program (PDSP) will only be available from a Medicaid 
enrolled pharmacy provider. Durable Medical Equipment, Prosthetics, Orthotics and 
Supply (DMEPOS) providers will no longer be able to dispense CGMs and related 
supplies listed in the PDSP.  

Medtronic CGMs and related supplies that are not listed on the PDSP, may be covered 
if specific criteria are met and authorization is obtained.  Authorization for these CGMs 
and supplies will continue to be issued through the Dispensing Validation System (DVS) 
and can be billed by DMEPOS and pharmacy providers using HCPCS codes E2102 
and A4238. 

NYS Medicaid will continue to honor approved prior authorizations for CGM and 
supplies, HCPCS E2103 and A4239, through their expiration dates. On June 3, 2024, 
Medicaid will no longer accept prior approval requests for CGMs and supplies from 
DMEPOS providers found in the PDSP. These requests will be inactivated and referred 
to the PDSP. 

Crossover claims for dual eligible Medicare/Medicaid members will continue to pay 
using correct HCPCS coding. 

 

For questions about the Preferred Diabetic Supply Program Policy please contact 
(518) 486-3209 or nyrx@health.ny.gov . 

 

For questions regarding this communication please contact the Bureau of 
Medical Review (800) 342-3005, option 1 or  ohipmedpa@health.ny.gov . 
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